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_________, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
King County Council Chair
Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed is an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into a funding exchange and cooperation agreement with the City of Shoreline.
The Aurora Corridor Improvement Project is the City of Shoreline’s plan to redesign and redevelop the three miles of Aurora Avenue North (State Route 99) that run through Shoreline.  The goal of the plan is to improve pedestrian and vehicle safety, pedestrian and disabled access, vehicular capacity, traffic flow, transit speed and reliability, nighttime visibility and safety, storm water quality, economic investment potential and streetscape amenities.

On September 18, 2006 the Council approved Ordinance 2006-0399, relating to the Aurora Corridor Project, authorizing the executive to enter into an interlocal agreement that provided local funding to the city of Shoreline in exchange for Federal Transit Administration (FTA) funding for capital improvement projects related to the Aurora Corridor Project from North 165th Street to North 185th Street.  With approval of this ordinance, the County intends to enter into a similar agreement to exchange local funds for an FTA grant, awarded to the City of Shoreline for the “Bus Rapid Transit—Aurora Corridor Improvement Project from North 185th Street to North 205th Street.”
The attached ordinance would authorize the county to execute an agreement with the City of Shoreline to provide $434,625.00 in local county funds to the City of Shoreline in exchange for $475,000 in FTA funds.  The difference accounts for administrative costs from the time the exchange occurs initially in 2010, to 2013 when the FTA funds can be fully obligated by the county.
I recommend that the King County Council approve this ordinance.
If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Ron Posthuma, Assistant Director, DOT at 206-684-1007.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
Enclosures 
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Ron Posthuma, Assistant Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit, DOT

Doug Hodson, Government Relations Officer, Department of Transportation (DOT) Jared Jonson, Government Relations Specialist, Department of Transportation (DOT)

